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December 16, 2021 
 

Mr. Steve Treinen 

5511 Dubois Avenue 

Woodland Hills, CA 91367 

 

Subject:  Patrick McGrew Memorial Research Grant 

 

Dear Steve, 

 

On December 16, 2021 the Palm Springs Preservation Foundation (PSPF) board of directors 

voted unanimously to support your research efforts regarding the real estate development and 

architectural diversity of the Indian Canyons area of Palm Springs.  To that end, we are 

forwarding a grant check in the amount of $5,000.00.  This grant is subject to the following 

conditions: 

 

1. That the grant monies be expended only in conjunction with the following: 

- Acquisition costs for vintage photographs, postcards, books, and other materials      

that provide imagery or background information for research purposes; 

- Costs related to institutions or individuals scanning archival materials; 

- Costs involved with visiting institutions/archives and costs for accessing materials; 

- Costs for commissioning contemporary photography of subject matter properties; 

- Licensing costs for any images that require royalties; 

- Subscriptions for research resources such as Newspapers.com and Ancestry.com; 

- Miscellaneous administrative costs (e.g., printing, postage, etc.); and, 

2.  That PSPF be provided with an electronic or hard copy of the final research product; and, 

3.  That PSPF be granted full rights to publish any or all of the final research product in any 

format (electronic or hard copy) that we may deem appropriate; and, 

4.  That PSPF is authorized to make an announcement regarding this grant to publicize our 

grant program; and, 

5.  That all PSPF funds are properly expended by December 31, 2022. 

 

We will consider your redemption of the attached check as acceptance of all of the conditions 

contained herein. 

 

The PSPF point of contact is Gerry Ragucci at info@pspreservationfoundation.org. 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Gary Johns 

President 

 

       Enclosure:  PSPF grant check to Mr. Treinen 
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